
Fortuna Police Department  

Posted on: November 10, 2016 

Fortuna Police Investigate threat to Fortuna High School 

On November 10, 2016 at about 1:15 PM the Fortuna Police Department responded to the 

Fortuna High School for a report of a threat to student safety. 

  

Officers contacted two 15 year-old students that had been detained by high school staff. Officers 

learned the two juveniles were communicating with each other, planning a mass casualty event 

that was to take place at a rally at FUHS later in the afternoon. Officers located some 

components for making an explosive device, however incomplete, in the possession of one of the 

juveniles. Evidence and items located on the juveniles indicated the threat was very serious in 

nature.  

  

The two juveniles were taken into police custody and later transported to Juvenile Hall. The 

Fortuna Police Department is working this investigation with investigators from the Humboldt 

County District Attorney’s Office. This is a very active investigation with multiple locations 

being searched.   

  

The Fortuna Police Department asks the public for any information and assistance in this case. 

Anyone with any information is asked to contact the Fortuna Police Department at (707) 725-

7550.  
 


